Providence, Lenore

Subject: FW: [External] Application No A130/20

From: Brenda Boughner <

Sent: February-01-21 9:36 PM

To: Committee of Adjustment < CofA@vaughan.ca> Subject: [External] Application No A130/20

Office of the City Clerk - Committee of Adjustment

Dear Committee Members:

I am writing to express my support for the above noted Application to permit a minor variance at the property located at 1435 Centre Street in the City of Vaughan.

As a volunteer with North Toronto Cat Rescue ("NTCR"), I have been part of a great team of dedicated volunteers, their dedication, hard-work and commitment to rescue and rehabilitate injured, sick, abandoned and unwanted cats. NTCR volunteers put everything they have into caring for all cats no matter what condition or personality. We are their voice, and we provide them with a safe home where they can learn to trust and find fur-ever homes. Ones that do not find a home right away are safe with us. They are not outside being a nuisance in people's yards, killing birds and as every cat we bring in are spayed and neutered which provides a huge valuable service in helping the outside population.

Many of our volunteers say their time there is a great stress relief myself included. The City may have nothing to gain or lose by not allowing this minor variance, but our cats and volunteers have much to lose if our request is denied.

Please grant this minor variance to allow us to continue our work while we seek a new suitable and acceptable location which has been very hard especially with the province's COVID 19 situation.

Yours truly,

Brenda

Brenda Boughner



